Hazelwood Christian Church 1400 W University Avenue Muncie, IN 47303

Ph. (765) 282-5969; Fax (765) 282-5569 E-mail: hazelwoodchurch@gmail.com Website: www.hazelwoodchurch.org

Preschool website: www.hazelwoodpreschool.org

Rev. Colby Smith, Senior Minister
Linette Cook, Administrative Assistant, Newsletter Editor
Dennis Holmes, Moderator

Sunday Schedule: Traditional Worship, 10 a.m.; Celebrate! Worship, 10 a.m. Coffee Fellowship, 11:15 a.m. Children Church School, 10:10 a.m.;

Adult Church School, 11:30 a.m.

<u>Hazelwood's Statement of Calling</u>: As members of the body of Christ, we at Hazelwood are called to share God's love by introducing individuals to Christ and nurturing personal spiritual growth for Christ's mission.



Look for us at:

www.hazelwoodchurch.org

We will be constantly building
and adding to it,
so check back often!

You can also contact us
through the Website. Check
out the home page.



March 21 April 18 May 9 & 23

As always, if you want something in, it is due one week prior to mail date. Thanks!



HAZELWOOD LEAVES

March 7, 2013

HOLY WEEK AT HAZELWOOD ~ 2013:

Palm Sunday, March 24: Procession of Palms at both services.



Week of Prayer begins at 1 p.m., and runs the entire week. You may sign up for a time on the prayer board in the Rotunda.

Maundy Thursday, March 28:



Worship service, 7 p.m., Sanctuary, with choir anthem, homily, hand-washing, and communion.

Good Friday, March 29: Church office closes at noon. No men's lunch.



Community Good Friday service, noon, St. Lawrence. Reflect on what Christ accomplished on the cross for each of us.

Easter Sunday, March 31: One worship service with baptisms, 10 a.m., Sanctuary.

Easter egg hunt for children through 5th grade, during coffee fellowship, Library.

Come, worship our risen Lord!

2013 0307



SUNDAY

- Traditional service, 10 a.m., Sanctuary.
- Celebrate! service, 10 a.m., Cartwright Hall.
- Sign-up for Week of Prayer, Rotunda.
- Cheese ball sales, Rotunda, during coffee fellowship.
- Tacos 'N Talento, 5:30 p.m., Cartwright Hall.

WEDNESDAY

- Lenten Study, 12 1 p.m. Bring your lunch.
- Pastors' Class, 5 6 p.m.
- Elders' meeting, 5 p.m.
- Creative Arts group, 5:30 p.m.
- Bell choir practice, 6 p.m., choir room.
- Praise Band rehearsal, 7 p.m., Cartwright Hall.
- Choir practice, 7:15 p.m., choir loft.

FRIDAY

• Men's lunch, 12 noon. Host: Larry Rees.

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.

Looking Ahead . . .

Thursday, March 28

Maundy Thursday service, 7 p.m., Sanctuary

Sunday, April 7

All-Church breakfast, 8:30 a.m., Cartwright Hall

All-Church carry-in lunch, 11:30 a.m., Cartwright Hall.

JOYS AND CONCERNS...

Mary Jo Anacker is a patient at IU Health Ball Memorial Hospital.

Bill Patterson has been released from IU Health Ball Memorial Hospital.

Wanda Storms has moved to Bethel Pointe for rehabilitation, following surgery.

Sympathy to:

Tony & Melissa (Starnes) Ritchie and family upon the death of Tony's mother, Patricia Ritchie, on March 5.

Congratulations to:

Ryan Tucker accepted into West Pointe's Summer Leadership Program for June of 2013.



Join us in a celebration of love for....

Gary & Ellen Edmonds, March 24, 2013, 2 - 5 p.m., Cartwright Hall.

No gifts, but a card with your favorite memories of Gary & Ellen would be appreciated.



Daylight Savings Time Begins!

Don't forget to change your clocks ahead one hour on Saturday, March 9.

DST begins Sunday, March 10.



Yorktown Christian Church (DOC) is seeking a pianist for Sunday mornings from 10 a.m. to noon for their worship services, and some special services. This is a paid position.

Contact Carol Owens at 759-9216 or Kathy Blanton at 748-6803 for more information.

2013 0307

Spring Break With The Youth!

Sunday, March 24 - All Youth are invited to join us to help stuff Easter eggs and continue our video Bible Study. We meet after church in the fellowship house for lunch, games, and study. We conclude our meetings at 1 p.m.

LOCK

Monday, March 25 - Tuesday, March 26 - Rainbow youth are invited to join us for a spring break lock-in from 8 p.m., Monday night, to 8 a.m. Tuesday morning. We will watch movies, study God's word, eat junk food, and maybe even sleep a few hours. RSVP to Rev. Sara by Monday, March 18, if you plan to attend. Bring a friend!

Tuesday, March 26 - Wednesday, March 27 - Chi Rho and CYF lock-in. All 6-12 graders are invited to join us for a spring break lock-in from 7:30 p.m. Tuesday, to 8 a.m. Wednesday. We will have a fun night of movies, Bible study, junk food, and more. RSVP to Rev. Sara by Monday, March 18, if you plan to attend. Don't forget to invite a friend.



Sunday, March 31 - Easter egg hunt will be following worship. All children, 5th grade and younger, are invited to join our Chi Rho and CYF youth in the library following services for the hunt. Chi Rho and CYF youth, please meet in the library at 9 a.m., Sunday, March 31, to help hide eggs.



March 17 - 22, 2013

• Traditional service, 10 a.m., Sanctuary.

• Celebrate! service, 10 a.m., Cartwright Hall.

Cheese ball sales, Rotunda, during coffee fellowship

• Sign-up for Week of Prayer, Rotunda.

MONDAY • Christian Women's Fellowship, 2 p.m., home of Jeane

Garrett.

• Mission trip meeting, 6 p.m.

TUESDAY • Trustees' meeting, 5:30 p.m.

• Board meeting, 7 p.m.

WEDNESDAY • Lenten Study, 12 - 1 p.m. Bring your lunch.

• Pastors' Class, 5 - 6 p.m.

• Bell Choir, 6 p.m., choir room.

• Praise Band rehearsal, 7 p.m., Cartwright Hall.

• Choir, 7:15 p.m., choir loft.

FRIDAY • Men's lunch, 12 noon. Host: Rev. Colby.

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.

Christian Ministries Food Pantry - Attention volunteers!

Three volunteers are needed for Wednesday, March 20; Thursday, March 21; and Friday, March 22, from 8:45 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. If you have extra brown paper bags, please bring them to use for sacking food.

Won't you prayerfully consider helping out on one, or all, of these dates?

Your assistance with this community service project is greatly appreciated.

Please give me a call if you are able to help. Thank you.

Cheryll Crose Home - 759-8655 Work - 751-7278

2013 0307

Food



Registation for the 2013-2014 school year is underway.
We are filling our classes quickly and looking
forward to next year. Please feel free to share our
programs with others in the community.

Would you be willing to help support a preschool family? The 2013-2014 school year will soon be here! As costs continue to increase for families, we have many in our preschool that are seeking financial assistance to send their child to preschool. Because of the importance of early childhood education, as a preschool we try to offer assistance to as many as we can. However, our costs have also increased, and it has become much more difficult to offer financial assistance for the next school year.

As a congregation, you have supported the preschool in many ways. You have offered donations, support, time, and prayer. We very much appreciate all that you have done to support this important ministry in our community. We would like to offer the opportunity for you to continue to support by offering donations to our scholarship account. This could be done two ways:

- You can offer a one-time donation that will be put into the scholarship account for the 2013-2014 school year.
- You can make a monthly donation to support one family who is receiving scholarship.

Our tuition for next school year is as follows:

2-3 Year Old Classes = \$45 a month

3-4 Year Old Classes = \$85 a month

4-5 Year Old Classes = \$115 a month

Enrichment Classes = \$85 a month

Transition Classes = \$250 a month

All of our families who receive financial assistance must also volunteer in our preschool. We believe a strong sense of ownership and pride is developed if the financial assistance recipient has contributed to the cost of their preschool involvement. Therefore, applicants will be asked to pay a portion of the tuition. The most we award for scholarship is half of the tuition.

If you are willing to support a preschool family or make a one-time donation to our scholarship account for the 2013-2014 school year, please contact Rebecca Swander. You can contact Rebecca through email at hazelwoodpreschool@hotmail.com or 284-2430, ext. 25.

Thank you for all of your support and consideration.



To celebrate the Shepherding program the Elders and *Celebrate!* Team has revived, we invite you to join with your shepherd at a carry-in lunch on Sunday, April 7, 11:30 a.m., in Cartwright Hall. Drinks and table service will be provided. You are asked to bring a dish or two to share with your fellow congregants. If you have any questions, you can ask Shirley Bookout or Marianna Gill. No reservations are needed. We hope to see everyone there.



Calling All Cancer Survivors.....

Please join us for our inaugural meeting of Survivor Voices, a celebration choir made up entirely of cancer survivors, at any stage of recovery. If you love singing, this group is for you! We will be celebrating survivorship in song at two upcoming events: a benefit concert for the Little Red Door, at Muncie Civic Theatre, and a short concert at the Relay for Life. Our first rehearsal will be at the Muncie Civic Theater, so spread the word about this exciting new group! We'd love to have you join us.

For more information, contact Denise at the Little Red Door, 284-9063.

